Call to order: 7:34pm

Conference call participants: Denise, Ross, Jamie, Dallas, Juste, Doris
Not on the line: Dwayne, Wayne/Florence

Denise began by suggesting that we consider holding off on hosting SCAR. With the area already having an abundance of caches, perhaps this could be the year that we hold off.  Now, with the current pandemic situation, it’s could be easy to cancel.
Denise asked for everyone’s thoughts on the topic.

Dallas - suggests we wait until beginning of April or even May before pulling the plug.
 - Floral is booked but in light of what is going on, we shouldn’t have to pay a cancellation fee.
 - Main question to consider is how many will attend 
Jamie – said that virtually everything is being cancelled.
 - do we need to be a bit more cautious in promoting an event to bring people together?
 - do we try and host a Virtual SCAR of some kind?
Denise suggested some type of a meet up in a park or something.
Ross – agrees with both Dallas and Jamie.
 - cancelling it outright might be premature, let’s be a bit more patient.
 - Things are changing on a daily basis we could hold off making that decision today
 - Keep everyone advised, maybe if things improve, we can put it on in some fashion.
Juste – agreed with the above
 - added that we must remember that SCAR isn’t just the BBQ, it is the hiding and finding also.
 - Maybe we just have to cancel the BBQ portion?
Doris – also agrees with all
- We were going to do a Geoart with 20 hides to celebrate the 20th Anniversary
 - It would be a shame to have to cancel SCAR all together this year.

Denise mentioned that Lorianne has been awarded a Community Celebration Event and is willing to allow it to be used for SCAR.  She is the event host but SAGA would co-host, write up the page, etc. 
Denise also shared the news that she applied for and was awarded an FCL Community Builder donation of $1000 to be used by SAGA to continue to promote geocaching, hosting events, etc.
Dallas suggested we should use it towards something more substantial.  Everyone to think about what it could be used for. 
Juste – asked for feedback on the logo.  Everyone likes them, no final decision made on which to use. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Jamie suggested that the SCAR event discussion be revisited in two weeks.
All were in favour. 
Denise set the date for the next conference call to be March 31.

Meeting adjourned 7:58pm


